
 

 

Sheridan Park Elementary 

“Charting A Course to Success” Title One School 

Thursday November 29th, 2018 
Draft FINAL 

I. Opening- Meeting opened at 7:38 

a. Welcome all members: In attendance were: Mrs. Abello, Mrs. Prescott, Mrs. Barthelemy, Ms. 

Bowers, Mrs. Butcher, Mrs. Carro, Mrs. Gomez, Mrs. Holloway, Ms. Hudge, Mrs. Linares-

Colon, Mrs. Ruiz, Ms. Telfort, Mr. Yuen, 

b. Approval of minutes- Motion made to approve the 10/25 minutes with changes. These changes 

were: under section I-e. the word “approved” changed to “made” and “elected” instead of 

selected and under section II-b the change was number 3 representatives instead of 1 

representative. Motion made my Bowers, seconded by Prescott. Motion made to approve the 

minutes without changes for 11/8. Motion made by Mrs. Carro, seconded by Mrs. Linares-Colon.  

c. Nominations of new members:  Presentation of the nomination of Mrs. Telfort for a new SAC 

member. A motion made by Mrs. Prescott to accept the nomination. Seconded by Mrs. Carro. 

SAC committee approved and welcomed Mrs. Telfort as a new SAC member.  

II. New Business 

a. Florida School Recognition Program (A+ Money): The voting results were shared. 79 votes 

were counted. Seventy six ballots went with Option 1, three ballots went with Option 2, and one 

ballot was invalid.  Option 1 on the ballot was passed with 96%. Reads: Option 1: Shall the 

1008.36 Florida School Recognition Program total award of $ 62,494.00 be awarded to the 2017-

2018 on site faculty and staff of Sheridan Park Elementary employees who worked at least 1 day 

more than 50% of the year prorated according to the number of days and hours worked during 

the 2017-2018 school year. The disbursement date is forthcoming.  

b. Title I updates: Mrs. Butcher reported that we are still in need of 2 reps to attend the monthly 

meetings. And also, to attend the February 2019 training at Signature Grand. Mrs. Linares- 

Colon, Ms. Bowers, and Mrs. Holloway agreed to be the three representatives for Sheridan Park. 

Input and/or questions from SAC members were requested. As always, Mrs. Butcher should be 

contacted shall there are any questions or input regarding Title 1 and their programs.  

c. School Improvement Plan: I. i. Best Practice 1- A Focused and Authentic Professional 

Learning Community (PLC): Mrs. Abello reviewed SPEs practice for PLCs. Grades (teams) 

attend PLC’s 2 X month for 1 ½ hrs. Administration as well as the literacy and math coaches 

attend to provide support. Team members discuss the FL standards, resources, how to address 

the standards, and how to asses/monitor students’ progress towards the standards. The second 

meeting of the month is then used for the team members to review the students’ assessment 

results and discuss progress. They also review what changes or adaptations need to be 

implemented in order to continue to target students’ needs. Next SAC meeting Best Practice 2, 

Response to Intervention, will be discussed.  

 



 

 

 

III. Principal Updates:  

a. Innovations Zone (I-zone) meetings., Occur 4 x per year. We are the Hollywood Hills 

Zone. All of the elementary, and feeder middle and high schools are part of the zone.  

Meetings are held at a school in the zone and notices (invites) are sent out.  

IV. Questions/Comments. Closing meeting at 8:03. Motion made to close by Mrs. Linares-Colon 

Seconded by Mrs. Carro. 


